



Minutes

The Provincetown Bicycle Committee held a **Regular Meeting** on **Thursday, March 14, 2019** at **2:00 PM** at the Maushope Community Room, 44 Harry Kemp Way, Provincetown.

Members present: Rik Ahlberg, Max Cliggott-Perlt, Roger Chauvette, Andrew Kinder, Tracy Kachtick-Anders

Members absent: Karen Cappotto

Members absent (unexcused): David Moorman

Staff present: Steve Wlodkowski, DPW

Meeting Agenda:

1. Rik called the meeting to order at 2:05 pm
2. Public Statements - none
3. New Business:
 - a. Comments from the Year-Rounders' Festival – discussed feedback
 - b. Position on roundabout, Route 6 designs (votes may be taken) – none taken
 - c. Review art for brochure, banners, wayfinding (Rik) – rik to f/u w Rich on wayfinding signs
 - d. Any business not anticipated 48 hours in advance of meeting
 - i. Andrew - visited the police – Lt Greg Henrick – BFC survey responses lots of concerns about bike enforcement, Henrick said they stepped it up last year, more verbal warnings (hidden in data as General), handing out bike lights, we can get records if we submit a request form, Chief not interested in meeting with the committee
4. Committee Business
 - a. Election of officers – Chair, Vice-chair, Treasurer, Clerk
 - i. **Andrew moved to appoint Rik chair, Max, Tracy clerk, Tracy seconded. 4-0-0**
 - b. Committee Membership
 - i. **Max moved to dismiss DM to alternate, Andrew seconded, 3-0-0**
 - ii. **Max moved to move tracey to the full member position, Andrew seconded, 3-0-0**
 - c. Budget & Review of any invoices for approval (Max)
 - i. Max presented current budget & spending
 - ii. Discussed tees to sell through tracy's store
 - iii. Discussed water bottles
 - d. Review minutes for approval – Feb. 14, 2019 with typo correction to League
 - i. **Tracy moved to accept minutes as amended, Max seconded, 4-0-0**
5. Event Planning
 - a. May Bike Month Events – review calendar
 - i. Commons open art exhibit & bike figure drawing (Rik, Karen)
 - ii. Wheels for Everyone (“Roll with us”) – Roger suggested “How we roll” shirt? With a converging event – with separate departure points and arrive at Town

– Tracy suggested flyers to the children Hall multi-wheeled event? Parade?
Include wheel chairs, strollers, skate boards, other? (Tracy)

6. Project Updates
 - a. Accessible bicycle program & bike storage (Tracy) Discussed how to recycle bikes into a casual bike share
 - b. [Bradford/Standish Intersection](#) (Steve)
 - c. Conwell Street bike lanes & sidewalk (Steve) – likely fall '19 construction
 - d. [Shank Painter Rd. planning process](#) (Steve) - no update
 - e. [Local Comprehensive Plan update](#) (Max) - no update
 - f. Bike Master Plan Implementation – Outer Cape steering committee update (Max)
 - g. Bike Racks & Repair Stations (Rik) <http://bikept.org/map>
7. Upcoming Schedule (see calendar: <https://bikept.org/calendar>)
 - a. Shank Painter Road Public Hearing (continued again), Mon., April. 22, 6 PM during Select Board meeting, Town Hall
 - b. **Next regular meeting: Thursday.**, April 11, 2 PM @ Maushope Common Room, 44 Harry Kemp Way
8. Closing Member Statements – none
9. Adjourn – Max moved to adjourn at 3:39 PM

Rik Ahlberg, Chair